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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

DATE: February 11, 2023  

Just after 12:10 today, Caldwell Police officers responded to a single vehicle injury crash near 

the 4600 block of Ida Red Avenue.  

According to witnesses, the driver was traveling at a high rate of speed when she attempted to 

turn from Ida Red Avenue onto Miller Road and lost control of her vehicle and subsequently 

collided into a home.  

The driver was not wearing a seatbelt and sustained severe injuries. She was transported to Saint 

Alphonsus Medical Center in Boise. 

The Caldwell Police Department reminds everyone that the best way to stay alive is to buckle 

up.  

“This could have been a lot worse and thankfully this did not end with a tragedy. Buckle up, 

slow down, and arrive alive,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police.  
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